
SANTA BARBARA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 20, 2022 

CLOSED SESSION AGENDA 
 
 
CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL-ANTICIPATED LITIGATION 
(Paragraph (2) of subdivision (d) and Paragraph (2) of subdivision (e) of 
Government Code section 54956.9) 

Significant exposure to civil litigation: 1 case. 

On July 22, 2021, California Fish and Wildlife and other regulatory agencies 

conducted a site visit at the Toro Canyon Oil Water Separator at 1073 Toro 

Canyon Road. The County then worked with the regulators regarding a section 

of leaking oil pipeline and remediation of oil-contaminated soil in the area. On 

May 4, 2021, the Board approved acceptance of a Cleanup and Abatement 

Account Grant from the State Water Resources Control Board to fund some of 

this repair work. Here is the link to that Open Session Board item: 

County of Santa Barbara - File #: 21-00375 (legistar.com) 
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